SANBORNTON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

        Meeting Date / Time:
Tuesday, October 20, 2015 at 1:00 PM

        Meeting Place:            
Sanbornton Public Library   
Call To Order:

The meeting was called to order by Chair Karen Ober at 1:03 pm.  The Chair stated that there were sufficient SEDAC members present to constitute a quorum.
Roll Call:

Members present: Karen Ober, Bill Cutillo, Peter Drouin, Nina Gardner, Ian Raymond, John Becker, Don Bormes, Jody Slack, and Joe Thornton 

Members absent: Evelyn Auger, Ralph Rathjen, and Paul Dexter
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner Bob Ward
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Jody Slack moved approval of the minutes of the 09/29/2015 SEDAC meeting with no corrections.  Don Bormes seconded the motion.  Corrections to the minutes were made to show that Nina Gardner, Paul Dexter and Joe Thornton were not present at the 09/29/2015 meeting.  With these corrections to the minutes, the minutes were approved unanimously as corrected.
Review of “take-away” points from last meeting:

Bob Ward reviewed the “take-away” points from Andre Garron’s presentation at the last SEDAC meeting.

Review draft of “Ian’s Suggestions for Analysis and Inventory of Commercial Properties” combined with the thirteen “work activities” listed in Lakes Region Planning Commission CEDS:


This agenda item was not acted upon other than to advise the SEDAC members that this item will be re-scheduled for review and appropriate action at the next SEDAC meeting.
Discussion re SEDAC Operations for Remainder of FY 2016:


After extensive discussion, the SEDAC decided the SEDAC should not discontinue its operations for the remainder of Fiscal Year 2016, despite the fact that the SEDAC will be operating with less technical support from the Town Planner.  The committee agreed to hold meetings following its regular meeting schedule for November and December with the possibility of holding an extra meeting on December 29.  This decision to continue operations was made because the economic development program is viewed by the committee as being too important to the Town of Sanbornton and to discontinue the economic development program and activities of SEDAC would send a message that economic development is not important for the town.  In order to continue to function, the decision was made that SEDAC members will be asked to take on more of the tasks of formulating the Economic Development Action Plan and Economic Development Section of the Master Plan. 

Ian Raymond asked if the SEDAC should set up a sub-committee tasked with drafting the Economic Development Action Plan.  This suggestion did not receive any definitive action by the committee but this matter will be placed on the meeting agenda for the November 3 meeting and will be decided at that time.
Ian Raymond mentioned that the NH Electric Coop (NHEC) provides grants to municipalities and agreed to contact NHEC to get more information concerning this matter.
Municipal Water Supply Service:


  Karen Ober asked when would someone contact the City of Franklin concerning the possibility of providing municipal water supply service to the southwestern area of Sanbornton and who would take on this task.
Next SEDAC Meeting:

The next SEDAC meeting will be held on 11/03/2015 at the usual time and place.  

Adjournment:


The meeting was adjourned at 2:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Ward

Town Planner

